TELEGR.-A‘ORF_SSE: LLOYD’S REGISTER, £\NHOEFT, HAMBURG. TELEPHONE: 36 42 35.

Reference

#der separate cover.
Llopd's Register of Shipping,
3, Steinhoeft,
; a" &Y Hamburg, 21st Maroh, 1936,
Dear Sir,
I am subnitting under separate cover for the

approval of the Committee duplicate copies of plan of

El% midship section, and
2) general arrangement

for a single sorew tanker, 433.6 feet overall length, which
1s to be built by Messrs. Howaldtswerke A.G. at thelr Kiel
yard for Messrs.Soeony Yaouun 0il Company, New York. The
vessel is to be supplied with steam driven machinexry and

nhas been assigned the yard number K 756 by the Builders.

The scantlings on the & dship seotion plan are stated by

tne Builders to be striotly in accerdance with these on the
midship scotion approved in New York by Mr. Prenoh for this
vessel. It bas been necessary hewever to adopt thioknesses

of plating in millimetres and the scantlings of the sectional
material are in acoordance with the German stendaxrds.

Mr. Pluymert of the Standard 01l Co., who is at
present in Hamburg, pas informed me that when the plens for
this vessel were disoussed in Amerioa the Owners decided
to introduce additional thicknesses at certain parts, in
partionlar a%l the top sides, on the bottom plating and
on the centre line and transverse 0iltight bulkheads, and in
connection with these additions Mr. Pluynert asked me to state
that the soantlings approved by the Committee in metric units
should not be in any case less than theose already shown on
the midship scotion approved by Mr. Prench in New York. I have
also been informed that the profile plan, also & plen of end
gsections and other details is at presant being prepared by
sir Joseph Ishexwood in Londer and Lais information may Ve of
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service in dealing with the plan neow submitted.
Owing to the difficuliy in obtaining delivery:
of material from the steolworks in this country at the
present time Messrs. Howaldtswerke would like %o be
informed at the sarliest possible moment regerding the
approval of the SoantIings of the fiat plate keel, bottom
plating, bottom longitudinals and lower portion of the
centre line bulkhead. 1£ the socantlings of thesa parts as
proposed by the Builders are in order 1t is suggested that
a reply regarding same could be sent to this 0ffice by
cablegram. If however a nupber of amendments are found to
be necessary it is suggested that the reply be sent by air
mail as this involves practiocally no important declay in
| snpplying the Puilders with the information which they
\ desire to have.
I am, Dear Sir,
Yours faithfully

77 S

ey

The Secretary,
LONDON
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